YARRA GLEN & DISTRICT HISTORICAL SOCIETY Inc.

A0030684D ABN 68 883 314 408

FOUNDED 1973

NEWSLETTER

October 2000.

Issue No:9.

Editor, Eric Tetlow. 9730 1445.

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING.

The Annual General Meeting of the Society was held 15th October 2000, at the Yarra Glen Living and Learning Centre. Nine members were present.

The main business of the meeting was to elect office bearers for the following year and to receive the annual financial report.

Mrs Dorothy Fothergill, vice President, took the chair and the following were elected:

Mrs Brenda Cawte, President.

Mrs Dorothy Fothergill, vice President.

Eric Tetlow, Secretary

Geoff Keets, Treasurer.

The Treasurer's Report showed a balance of \$ 1049.43. This includes a grant from the Shire of Yarra Ranges of \$150 which is to be used towards a commemorative plaque to be placed in McKenzie Reserve.

At the conclusion of the Annual Meeting Brenda took the chair for the normal monthly meeting. The main discussion centered around plans for research projects for next year. Members were urged to suggest new projects and already plans are afoot for some interesting avenues of research. We also hope to present some interesting speakers, though not on a regular monthly basis. I think you will find that with your new committee their will be more emphasis on District history, including Christmas Hills, Dixons Creek, Tarrawarra & Steels Creek. Hopefully their will be more collaboration with adjoining groups.

Please note: All correspondence should be addressed to the Secretary at 29 Henderson Road, Yarra Glen, 3775. ph. (03) 9730 1445.